
 

 

EAA Chapter 1378 of Volunteer Aviators 
Upper Cumberland Regional Airport 

Minutes of: November 16, 2024 
 

Attendance Report – 11 members attended. 
Treasurer’s Report – Total balance $3562.80, including $90.28 in YE fund.  
Facebook - For information or to post photos or comments visit our Facebook page. Go to 
www.facebook.com/EAA1378 and it should take you right to it. 
Secretary’s Report – There were no September minutes; YE flight replaced regular meeting. 
 
OLD BUSINESS 

● Membership Dues - $20 for single. $30 covers the family for the year. 
● Young Eagles event – very successful, thanks to Lonnie Hitchcock, who flew 16 young eagles! 

 
 

NEW BUSINESS  
● 2025 Officers were nominated and elected: Lonnie Hitchcock, President; Bill Hill, Vice 

President; Mark Benningfield, Treasurer; Eric Birmingham, Secretary. 
● The 2024 Holiday Dinner will be held on Saturday, December 7, at 6 PM in Hangar B. Entrée 

(brisket), beverages, and plates/napkins/silverware will be provided by the organizers. Mark 
Benningfield will email the membership and will coordinate the side dishes. 

● Joe Carter informed the membership of the passing on October 17th of Dick Warren. A dedicated 
aviator, Dick had been president of this EAA chapter as well as others in Tennessee and New 
York. Most recently, Dick was restoring a 1947 Luscombe 8A with a Continental 85 engine. 

● Howard Burnette asked that in preparation for future Young Eagles events, promotional fliers be 
made available for hand-out. All agreed. 

● Michael Decker presented a variety of VMC/IMC club questions; everyone joined in the 
discussions. 

 
ADJOURNMENT 
·           

Motion made and carried at 11:05 AM. 


